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Pool President Ready for New Challenges

REGINA, SASKATCHEWAN--Marvin Wiens will retire at the end of this 
month as a delegate and member of the Board of Directors of 
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, following four consecutive terms as 
President and Chairman of the Board. 

Wiens, from the Wymark area near Swift Current, Saskatchewan, was 
first elected as a Pool delegate in 1982 and as director in 1984. 
He became a Vice-President in 1997 and began his first term as 
President in 2000. During his tenure on the Board, the Pool 
recorded many milestones, as it anticipated and adapted to 
shifting market and industry demands. 

"Just like agriculture, the Pool has changed significantly over 
the years," Wiens said. "We've grown and changed and built an 
organization better suited to meet the needs of today's farmers. 
I am extremely proud of all that this co-operative has 
accomplished over the years, and now, with the successful 
restructuring behind it and new optimism in the country, there is 
a tremendous opportunity for someone new to accept the challenge 
of the President's position." 

Some of the more notable Pool achievements during Wiens' time on 
the Board of Directors include: 
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- The construction of its first concrete elevator at Luseland (1987)
- The transition to a publicly traded company (1996)
- The expansion of its business operations into Alberta and Manitoba,
  under the AgPro brand (1999)
- The successful conclusion of a comprehensive financial restructuring
  plan (2002)
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As well, during his four terms as President and Chairman of the 
Board, the Pool's corporate governance underwent significant 
change. In 2000, two outside advisors were appointed to bring 
additional business perspective and expertise to the Board table. 
In 2001, the number of directors decreased from 16 to 12. In 
2003, four independent directors joined eight delegate directors 
to form the Board. These and similar changes have helped the 
company align its governance with industry best practices and 
meet regulatory requirements for publicly traded companies today. 

"I have greatly appreciated Mr. Wiens' insight into the needs of 
our producer customers," Pool CEO Mayo Schmidt said. "He led the 
Board during an extremely critical time for this company and 



helped our team facilitate changes that will ensure the Pool 
remains a leader in the agricultural industry in Western Canada 
for years to come." 

Following his retirement from his position at the Pool, Wiens 
plans to spend more time with his family and concentrate on his 
own farming operation. 

Wiens will be replaced on the Board of Directors when the 
triennial elections for delegate Directors of the Board take 
place the first week in March. Elections for the Board's 
executive will take place March 23, 2004. 

Saskatchewan Wheat Pool is a publicly traded agribusiness 
co-operative headquartered in Regina, Saskatchewan. Anchored by a 
prairie-wide grain handling and agri-products marketing network, 
the Pool channels prairie production to end-use markets in North 
America and around the world. These operations are complemented 
by value-added businesses and strategic alliances, which allow 
the Pool to leverage its pivotal position between prairie farmers 
and destination customers. The Pool's Class B shares are listed 
on the Toronto Stock Exchange under the symbol SWP.B. 
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